
Elementary School Building Committee – Minutes

March 22, 2010

7:00 PM   
TOWN BUILDING



Minutes

Attending – Ellen Sturgis, Amy Hastings, Lynn Colletti,  Phil Poinelli, Paul Griffin, Neil Joyce, Craig Martin, Steve Quinn, Gary Bernklow, Greg Irvine, David Korn, Joe LeClair (SMMA project designer)

Audience:  Steve Dungan, Melissa, Lisa D’Alessio, Tori Fletcher, Bill Byron, Susan McLaughlin, Eleanor Recko, Nancy Arsenault, Kathy Sferra, Jim Salvie (both arrived 7:55).

1. Minutes Volunteer

a. Gary

2. Approval of Minutes

a. Amy requested that we add the cpc response for use of funds to create memorial.  Item was added. 

b. Amy moved approval of minutes from March 8 as amended. Craig Martin 2nd.  Vote was unanimous.

3. Warrant article followup and next steps

a. Ellen noted the article is on the warrant and we need to move forward with a clear strategy.

b. Conference call with MSBA on Tuesday March 23rd 1 pm to discuss warrant article.

c. Questions to ask MSBA:

i. Current schedule: Review

ii. Warrant article language:  Review

iii. If passed, what would MSBA need

iv. Options around bid schedule – Conditional approval?

v. Other MSBA Needs

vi. Amy – Can we find out if the article passes when will they approve?  Paul answered on the next board of directors meeting which will be in May but not sure if we could meet deadline to get them the information they will need to approve.  They have a 6-week deadline for submission, but have waived that on occasion.

vii. We are proceeding as if no obstacles (Paul Griffin).

viii. Stone building is listed as containing two classrooms and if passed will it keep being listed as 2 classrooms?  Phil asked who decides if it will be kept as two classrooms?  Current design meets the needs of the school, what do we do with 2 extra school classrooms?  Paul thinks that the MSBA will assume it will remain as part of the school since it’s use is not delineated in the warrant article.

ix. Ellen asked town counsel of petition can be amended?  Answer – can be done but needs to be within the 4 corners.

x. Paul said the MSBA may want to hear from School Dept that they support leaving this building in place and that it has no educational use and they are okay with it.

xi. Paul would like to ask them what they are going to require from the school board?  Will they require a vote to okay the new design with the stone building?

Discussion

· Lynn asked for an estimate from SMMA regarding how much will it cost to re-design before it goes to bid, and how much will it cost to institute change orders next spring.

· Phil – if the building were to remain, it would require a redesign on SMMA ‘s part, would require re-filing with planning, zba, conservation commission, and re-engineering of site plans.  ESBC would need to get new order of conditions from each board, incorporate into new documents

· Lynn noted funding for the re-design is outside the project and we should not use contingency for those funds.

· Ellen asked for motion to support the citizens petition.  There was none.

4. Design team update

a. 90% drawings going to print on April 15th.  Unless they tell us we need to stop, we can go out to bid right now if all local approvals in place.

b. Joe LeClair went over the palate of materials selected for the project.

i. Brick color and compostion is as close as they could come to matching existing brick

ii. Using some accents (cream, dark) to break up the solid color  on the new gym façade.  Academic wing uses darker brick and depth of brick to give appearance of more detail.

iii. Windows total 15 feet wide (7.4 and 8) due to Mass CHiPs requirements.  Rooms designed with 3 teaching walls.

iv. Explained the “Monumental Egress”.

v. Phil will get more info on color fastness and thickness of the metal panels that extend to the ground and their maintenance.

c. Craig made motion to accept materials/palate selection except the insulated metal panels info requested above.  Gary Bernklow 2nd.  Discussion:  None.  Vote was unanimous.

d. Phil asked about stone building footprint?

i. Historical commission response has not been forthcoming.  It appears they do not support it.  Question to committee is whether to include the memorial footprint of the building?

1. Gary Bernklow felt that since there is no support from SHC, the footprint memorial should be removed.  Craig agreed. Steve Quinn agreed, except to keep sundial in the plan on the side of the current gym building

2. Craig made a motion that the ESBC not proceed with the footprint memorialization as originally discussed on 2/22/10 due to lack of support from SHC but to leave the sundial motif on the original gym area.  Gary Bernklow 2nd.  – Discussion:  Lynn wants to make sure that this is made public.  Vote was unanimous.

e. Alternates -  Phil asked for all add alternates as outlined in MEMO from SMMA to Paul Griffin dated 3/22/2010.  The add alternates were ordered by priority as follows:


1 - Replace wood fiber play surfacing with rubber

2 - Provide a 4ft high chain link fence around playfields

3 - Replace precast concrete curbing with granite

4 - Maintenance building


5 - Replace VCT in the corridors with lineoleum

6 - Vegetative green roof – Evapotrasporation and succulence.


7 - Visual roof screens


8 - Reinforced turf fire lane


Gary Bernklow motioned to accept add/alternates in this order.  Amy Hastings 2nd.  Discussion: none.  Vote was unanimous.

f. Accoustical demonstration:

· Craig noted that this demonstration would be cancelled because it was not a request from the entire board and we cannot justify spending $1500 unless it is requested officially by the board.  Bill Byron noted that nobody can tell the difference in sound levels based only on a decibel number.  We should have a demonstration somehow.  Bill is against spending more money for this but would like a demonstration.

· Phil noted the test would have to be outdoors to account for dissipation and requires an engineer to conduct the test.

· Steven Quinn noted that the by-law would probably be met at the abutter’s house even though it would not be from the first location of the property line.  SQ recommended doing the test in order to have something to give to ZBA to get variance.

· SQ motioned that we authorize SMMA to spend $1500 for the acoustical test.  Amy 2nd.  Lynn voted no, all others yes.

g. Flooding impact – 

· Phil noted that the most recent storm was a 50 year storm, site designed to meet needs of one hundred year storm.   Phil went over drawings and plans for redundant line for additional drainage adjacent to current overflow channel.  

· This is in addition to the groundwater recharge system.  Requests town DPW to clean out current line so that not be part of the scope of SMMA work.  If SMMA does this, they will be responsible for “changing the status quo” and they cannot be.  DPW needs to take action on the line.  SMMA to deal with swale and redundant line.

· Ellen motioned that SMMA be responsible for conscom swail and redundant line.  Craig 2nd.  Unanimous.

CM will discuss with the Stow Highway Dept regarding cleaning the line.  This should be done either prior or during the project, whenever it is most convenient for both the project completion and the Stow Highway Dept.

h. Lighting

· Lighting subcommittee has basically approved lighting as designed but added some operational restriction in terms of when lights should be turned off, etc.

· SMMA sent those restrictions to Bill Spratt who outlined some problems with these restrictions noting it is not practical to turn lights off at 8 when basketball goes to 10.  View that the school will be able to work out the details with the planning board

i. Change list

· Ellen asked about the staircase in the utility area.  This originally had a ships ladder to get into the area above current gym (new music rooms).  This area cannot be used for storage, structurally not allowed.  Phil noted it will have to be posted “no storage”.   But it will be an alternating tread stair rather than ships ladder.

5. Correspondence - Two emails

· 1 – Tennis court request from Mike Busch asking about the possibility of adding the tennis court requirements on the septic system.  Since it has to be raised, that will not be an available option.

· 2 – Rec interested in taking the play structures and using them elsewhere in town.

6. Project Manager update

a. Issues - well testing happening and town board members were not aware it was being done.  Told to contact Paul.

b. Paul asked for approval for structural peer review (3rd party review) in the amount of $4000.  Ellen Sturgis motioned to approve SPR.  Amy Hastings 2nd.  Discussion – This is a requirement.  Vote was unanimous.

c. Project Dog – will cost $1500 to join.  Bidders can download the documents for free and projects tend to get a lot more suppliers and seconddary bidders to the general contract.  Seem to get better, more, and lower bids and greater distribution.  May help keep the printing costs down.

d. Ellen Sturgis moved to approve use of project dog.  Steven Quinn 2nd.  Vote was unanimous.

e. Paul handed out list of pre-quals that we have gotten in.  

f. Cost estimate reconciliation.  Difference of approximately $198K (Daedalus lower than CMS)

g. Paul requests having the committee use a proprietary system.  Consensus of the committee that this is the way to go.  Waiting for Lorraine to put together actual vote verbiage before voting.

7. Fundraising updates

a. Ellen met with three 4th graders who combined community service, interest in environment, and supporting the school project.  Encouraging kids to take the bus to school each day.

b. Recess is sponsoring a spelling bee at SpringFest, pay fee to join the bee.  Asking if ESBC will be a team.

c. Discussion of perhaps manning a table at Spring Fest.

8. Public Comment

a. Lynn brought up the contingency issue.  We have gone to it several times and need a record as to what has been used and why.

9. Next meeting date

a. April 5th – time TBD

10. Public Comment

· Lisa D’Alessio asked about putting article into the paper stating at the minimum our position and why it was chosen.

· Phill responded in writing to Steve Dungan creating a list of issues regarding what would be involved with creating a new design to include the stone building.  Submitted as letter to ESBC.

· Eleanor Recko asked to have the cost information regarding any new design.  

Steven Quinn moved to adjourn at 10:10 pm.  Gary Bernklow 2nd.  Vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted 4/6/2010

Gary M. Bernklow


